August 20, 2019
Dear Prayer Warriors,
We had Vacation Bible School week before last. A young teenage boy came forward on the last day and told Bro. Eric that he wanted to be a better person. He has been saved for about a year and a half. Eric told him to be a better person he needs to be close to the Lord and do His will. Eric prayed with Titin (Teeteen). Please pray for Titin that he will read his Bible and follow the Lord’s will for his life as we have taught him. 
We have been having real difficult times this year.  The Lord touched hearts of some of our friends and they gave extra offerings for which we are very grateful.  We have a couple of needs that the Lord laid on my heart to share with you. 
	1. We need 2 vehicles. The small 2002 car that we have is not meeting our needs any more. I talked with Amy from www.mats.org. This is a company that helps missionaries, pastors and any others that are in the ministry to find the right vehicle for them. I told her what we need and about the amount of money to spend. She said that vehicles that come in to sell for anything less than $5,000 are usually not worth selling. They want the vehicles that they sell to Christian workers to fill a need and not be a burden. We need 2 bigger vehicles than the one car we have. We are considering a caravan and a crew cab pickup. Friends, I begin all of my newsletters with “Dear Prayer Warriors”.  We need prayer.  If you and or your church can help – fantastic - praise the Lord! If not financially, then PRAY for someone who can. This letter is for prayer! Some people have told me that if we don’t tell them our needs then they don’t know what we need. Well, I am telling you all now. Also, if someone has a good working vehicle that they don’t need or want any more and are willing to donate it that will be great as well. 
	2. The next real need is a washing machine. There is a lot wrong with the one I have. There are no Laundromats in our town so that is not an option. The local cost for a washing machine is around $600 to $800 US dollars. 
This last week Timothy and I were at Valley Independent Baptist Mission in Donna, Texas. We were privileged to attend an Author’s Workshop hosted by Bettina Shue. The main speaker was De Dorman. She was fantastic. As a new author I really appreciated her words of instruction as well as her words of encouragement. 
I want to thank all of our prayer and financial supporters. We appreciate each and every one of you. Our prayer for you is that the Lord will bless you because you have given to His servants. 
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